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6434 Brandon Avenue, Suite 208, Springfield VA 22150 

 
June 27, 2011 
 
 
The Honorable Muriel Bowser, Chair 
National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board 
777 North Capitol Street NE, Suite 300 
Washington, DC 20002-4239 
 
Dear Councilwoman Bowser and TPB Board Members, 
 
On behalf of the Greater Springfield Chamber of Commerce I urge the Transportation Planning Board to 
support the inclusion of the new I-95 HOV/HOT Lanes project in the 2011 Constrained Long Range Plan 
(CLRP) and the proposed amendment to the 2010 CLRP. 
 
With the soon to arrive increase in traffic associated with BRAC, we need this project more than ever.  HOT 
Lanes on I-95 will provide one more transportation option for our workforce, area residents and long-distance 
travelers, without taking away any of the means already in place. 
 
Following VDOT’s announcement on February 3 we sent a letter to Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 
Chairwoman Sharon Bulova, reiterating our long-standing support for HOV/HOT Lanes along I-95.  
 
Our Chamber would like to yet see HOT Lanes all the way to Eads Street in Arlington County, but we 
understand that resolution to our transportation issues will have to be done within current limits. 
 
VDOT's desire to move forward with HOV/HOT Lanes on I-95 will support economic development in Fairfax 
County, grow jobs and improve the quality of life for our commuters. New ramps and lanes will improve 
conditions for travelers who currently travel on the I-95 HOV lanes and for those who will use the future 
Beltway HOV/HOT lanes. 
 
Our Chamber is appreciative that VDOT continues its commitment to keep current SLUG options available to 
commuters along I-95 by adding access points in Fairfax County and commuter lots to the south. This long-
standing commuting option is one that should be protected as an integral part of any transportation 
improvement plan. 
 
Again, please support the inclusion of the new I-95 HOV/HOT Lanes project in the 2011 CLRP and the 
proposed amendment to the 2010 CLRP.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nancy-jo Manney 
Executive Director 
 
 
Cc: The Honorable Linda Smyth, FC Board of Supervisors 
 The Honorable Cathy Hudgins, FC Board of Supervisors 






